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· San Gabriel Valley Transit Providers Meeting 

· San Gabriel Valley Service Council - East LA Work Session

San Gabriel Valley Transit Providers Meeting 

Yesterday, Montebello Bus Lines hosted this quarter’s fifth and final regional Transit Providers meeting for cities, municipal and local operators serving the San Gabriel Valley. Participants joining Montebello and us at the meeting included representatives from Metrolink, Foothill Transit, ASI, the Los Angeles County Department of Public Works (El Sol) and the City of Pasadena. Items discussed included an update on the El Monte Station construction project, a discussion on Metrolink service and bus/rail coordination issues, and we provided an update on our experiences with Automatic Passenger Counters on buses and other issues related to technology and bus information such as Nextrip. We provided an update on recent fare improvements, including the $5 Day Pass, the introduction of our new flexible 7-Day and 30 Day Passes, and the new ability for patrons to purchase a TAP Day Pass on our buses. The group also heard about the transit working session held the previous evening at the East LA Library to receive public input on improving transit in the East LA area, especially along East First Street. At the conclusion of the meeting, each of the attendees provided an update on recent and upcoming service issues associated with their agency / city.

These regional Transit Provider meetings are conducted quarterly in each of the areas our Metro Service Council represents. Over the past few weeks we've coordinated Transit Provider meetings for service provider groups serving San Fernando Valley / North County, Westside/Central, South Bay and Gateway Cities.

San Gabriel Valley Service Council - East LA Work Session

This past Monday, the San Gabriel Valley (SGV) Service Council held its August meeting at the East Los Angeles Civic Center Library. At the request of Supervisor Molina's office, a transit working session followed the Service Council meeting. Metro staff provided some options for improving transit in the East LA area, especially along East First Street. Over 70 people attended the meeting, with 20 people commenting on the proposals and their own ideas on improving public transit in that area. Staff from Montebello Bus Lines and Supervisor Molina's office also attended and participated in the working session. Metro Service Planning will consider the comments received and will develop alternative bus service modifications in that area for future consideration of the SGV Service Council.



	

	








